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   Human Rights Now              
Oral statement on agenda Item 3 ID 

UN Human Rights Council 25th   Session, 

Geneva, 3 -28 March 2014 Speaker: Ms. Yuriko Moto

Oral statement on Special Secret Bill of Japan
Thank you Chairperson,

First of all, before addressing the other issue of our concern, Human Rights Now
 would like to stress that we fully support the idea of setting up a UN-observed international memorial day to honor the victims and survivors of Japan’s Military Sexual Slavery.
Now, in light of the fruitful discussions held on the promotion and protection of civil society space, we would like to draw the Council’s attention to a new legislation, Special Secret Bill that will enable the government of Japan to severely restrict the freedom of expression in almost arbitrary fashion.  The nature of the bill is contradictory to international human rights law as pointed out by the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Ms. Navi Pillay and the UN Special Rapporteur on freedom of expression, Mr Frank La Rue.   As stipulated in ICCPR, Article 19 freedom of expression that includes freedom to seek, receive and impart information and ideas of all kinds is subject to restrictions as long as conditions set forth therein are strictly met, but not arbitrarily.  
The bill was drafted and reviewed in the Diet in haste without ensuring transparency and sufficient time for scrutiny and debate by politicians, let alone by the public.  Yet, the bill was rammed by the administration of Prime Minister Shinzo Abe on 6th December 2013, only four days after Ms. Navi Pillay expressed her concern about the absence of proper safeguards for access of information and freedom of expression and advised the administration not to rush through the law without making it consistent with international human rights law."  In fact, as early as November last year, Mr. La Rue, the UN Special Rapporteur made an official statement that “the draft bill not only appeared to establish very broad and vague grounds for secrecy but also included serious threats to whistle-blowers and even journalists reporting on secrets.”  
Growing concerns and objections expressed by the media, academics and civil societies in Japan have also been largely ignored.  Serious concern is now widely shared that the new legislation will put democracy in our society in crisis.  People took to the streets, rallied and sent comments to the cabinet to express oppositions.  Actually nearly 70,000 out of 90,000 public comments received by the government were against the bill. 
Since the government of Japan claimed that there has been some misunderstanding on the part of the UN, Ms. Pillay has made clear that her office will be willing to continue its dialogue on this issue and has urged the Abe administration to send an official translation of the law for further scrutiny.   Given the severity of the possible adverse effect of the law, HRN calls upon the Council to take an action on this issue without delay.  
Thank you.
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